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Onsted Community Schools Announces Retirement of Superintendent Steve Head

Onsted Community Schools is proud to announce the retirement of Superintendent Steve Head.
Superintendent Head formally submitted his letter of retirement at the December 18th Board of Education
meeting with an effective date of June 30, 2024.

Superintendent Head has spent 29 years living out the Vision of Onsted Community Schools, To Inspire,
Challenge, and Prepare, Every Person, Every Day. He began his career at OCS as a High School Social
Studies Teacher and has been a teacher, coach, and principal before taking on the Superintendent role in
2017.

“Throughout his past 8 years of dedicated service as our Superintendent, he has consistently demonstrated
an unwavering commitment to academic excellence, student welfare, and progressive educational
practices. His additional 21 years of service, here at Onsted, as both a teacher and administrator, provided
the foundation for his time as Superintendent. His passion for education has fostered an atmosphere of
trust, unity, and continuous improvement, which will remain as the foundation for our school district’s
success for years to come.

Under Steve’s guidance, Onsted Community Schools has achieved remarkable milestones and
improvements to our campus and curriculum. His focus on the continuous development of educational
programs, while ensuring equal opportunities for all students, has empowered our students to flourish
academically, and become productive members of society,” said Board of Education president Keith
Williams.

“Throughout my career, I have witnessed firsthand the commitment of our OCS staff and administrators to
ensure every child receives an education that prepares them academically and nurtures their individual
growth and potential. The collaborative spirit and support from the board, our families, and the broader
community have been the foundation upon which we’ve built a strong, thriving educational environment. I
am proud of the work we’ve accomplished together.” Superintendent Head reflected.

“As Steve embarks on this well-deserved new chapter in his life, we wish him the very best,” said Williams.

The Board of Education will immediately begin the process of finding the next Superintendent of Onsted
Community Schools to facilitate a smooth transition. Communication regarding the next steps will be
shared after the holiday break.


